

Agenda

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE Tuesday, January 22, 2019, 4:00 PM Convention Center, O'Keeffe Room 201 W. Marcy Street, Santa Fe, NM 87501

- 1. Roll Call
- 2. Approval of Agenda
- 3. Approval of the December 18, 2018 Minutes
- 4. New Business/Action Items:
 - a. REQUEST FOR THE APPROVAL OF STATE PRICE AGREEMENTS FOR AT LEAST \$80,841.45 FOR POLICE GEAR, EQUIPMENT AND BALLISTIC VESTS FROM KAUFMAN'S WEST. (Nancy L. Jimenez, nljimenez@santafenm.gov, 505-955-5008)
 - REQUEST FOR THE APPROVAL OF STATE PRICE AGREEMENTS FOR \$104,745.45 FOR MOBILE VIDEO TRAILERS FROM SCI INC. (Deputy Chief Robert Vasquez, <u>rfvasquez@santafenm.gov</u> 505-955-5163)
- 5. Matters from Police Chief Andrew Padilla
- 6. Matters from Fire Chief Paul Babcock
- 7. Matters from the Regional Emergency Communications Center Ken Martinez
- 8. Municipal Court Report
- Communications from the Floor.
- 10. Matters from Committee Members
- 11. Adjournment

For information regarding the agenda, please call Jessica Pfeifer at 955-5074. Persons with disabilities in need of accommodations, contact the City Clerk's office at 955-6520, five (5) working days prior to meeting date.

RECEIVED AT THE CITY CLERK'S OFFICE

DATE: January 15, 2019

TIME: <u>1:26 PM</u>

SUMMARY OF ACTION MINUTES OF THE MEETING CITY OF SANTA FE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE Tuesday, January 22, 2019

<u>ITEM</u>	ACTION	PAGE
ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS	QUORUM	1
APPROVAL OF AGENDA	NO ACTION	1
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR DECEMBER 18, 2018	NO ACTION	1
NEW BUSINESS/ACTION ITEMS:		
REQUEST FOR THE APPROVAL OF STATE PRICE AGREEMENTS FOR AT LEAST \$80,841.45 FOR POLICE GEAR, EQUIPMENT AND BALLISTIC VESTS FROM KAUFMAN'S WEST.	NO ACTION	2
REQUEST FOR THE APPROVAL OF STATE PRICE AGREEMENTS FOR \$104,745.45 FOR MOBILE VIDEO TRAILERS FROM SCI, INC.	NO ACTION	2
MATTERS FROM POLICE CHIEF ANDREW PADILLA.	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	2
MATTERS FROM FIRE CHIEF PAUL BABCOCK.	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	2-4
MATTERS FROM THE REGIONAL EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS CENTER	NONE	4
MUNICIPAL COURT REPORT	NONE	4
COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE FLOOR	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	4
MATTERS FROM COMMITTEE MEMBERS	INFORMATION/DISCUSSION	4-5
ADJOURNMENT	ADJOURNED	5

MINUTES OF THE MEETING CITY OF SANTA FE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE Tuesday, January 22, 2019

A meeting of the City of Santa Fe Public Safety Committee was called to order by Chair Christopher M. Rivera, on Tuesday, January 22, 2019, at 4:06 p.m., in the City Council Chambers, 200 Lincoln Avenue, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

1. ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Christopher M. Rivera, Chair Gerald Joyce Peter D. Mizrahi Stephen Tapke

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Joe Arellano Michael Bowen Herbert L. Harris, Jr. Dr. Nancy Owen-Lewis Dr. Mike Mier

OTHERS PRESENT:

Chief Andrew Padilla, Santa Fe Police Department
Chief Paul Babcock, Santa Fe Fire Department
Deputy Chief Robert Vasquez, Santa Fe Police Department
Nancy Jimenez, Santa Fe Police Department
Lt. Jose Gonzales
Captain Anthony Tapia
Carl Boaz for Melessia Helberg, Stenographer

There was not quorum of the Committee in attendance for the conducting of official business.

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

There was not a quorum for the conducting of business.

.3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR DECEMBER 18, 2018

There was not a quorum for the conducting of business

4. NEW BUSINESS/ACTION ITEMS:

A. REQUEST FOR THE APPROVAL OF STATE PRICE AGREEMENTS FOR AT LEAST \$80,841.45 FOR POLICE GEAR, EQUIPMENT AND BALLISTIC VESTS FROM KAUFMAN'S WEST. (NANCY L. JIMENEZ)

There was not a quorum for the conducting of business.

B. REQUEST FOR THE APPROVAL OF STATE PRICE AGREEMENTS FOR \$104,745.45 FOR MOBILE VIDEO TRAILERS FROM SCI, INC. (DEPUTY CHIEF ROBERT VASQUEZ)

There was not a quorum for the conducting of business.

5. MATTERS FROM POLICE CHIEF ANDREW PADILLA.

Chief Padilla reported that as of today we have 27 vacancies. We will hire 2 on March 11th and we have cadets to send to the July academy. Starting Monday we will have 9 cadets who are in their final steps to go to the academy. They will be on board just in time for Fiesta. We are on track. Our vacancies are usually between 15 and 25. We are seeing lots of movement on the website.

6. MATTERS FROM FIRE CHIEF PAUL BABCOCK.

Chief Babcock reported that we had 19 additional job openings and are working on completing background checks to fill them. We still have four vacancies due to retirements. We are going to hold off on filing those positions to match the opening of the new station. The new station is still in the design phase. We are working with the contractor and companies to reduce costs.

Chair Rivera asked what is the location of the new station.

Chief Rivera answered across from South Meadows and 599.

Mr. Joyce asked what about your new cars.

Chief Rivera said we are just waiting on the minutes from the last meeting to upload the Enterprise system. The Governing Body approved those vehicles. We will cut a PO and then proceed.

Mr. Joyce asked are you still targeting March for the first group of cars.

Chief Rivera said yes, 30 plus vehicles.

Mr. Tapke said he could not tell from the newspaper article. Did you get one or both of the forensic systems.

Chief Padilla said we got one approved. That was what the Finance Committee recommended and if the data shows a need for another one we will return to them to make the request. We got your endorsement for the two for which we really appreciate.

Mr. Joyce asked can you comment on the bonus system for retaining officers.

Chief Padilla said it was approved by POA for 109 who agreed to stay and 8 who did not. We will present that to the Finance Committee on January 29th and then to Council for final approval.

Mr. Joyce asked can we speed up negotiations.

Chief Padilla explained he wished they could. We need long term financing. Do we do a property tax increase or a new tax. Albuquerque did a property tax increase. He wished that was happening right now. We are doing budget preparations in February and March. The Police Department needs to establish long term financing and retain what we have.

Mr. Mizrahi asked if approved they will see the first installment in March.

Chief Padilla said yes.

Chair Rivera asked he is hearing a lot about vehicles being broken into are you looking into that.

Chief Padilla said he received an email from the Director of Community Services about that. We are working together to set up neighborhood watch meetings in those areas that are most effected. We will dedicate officers to those.

Mr. Joyce said he has the same concern. We want to have a meeting at the Boys and Girls Club to discuss neighborhood watch.

Chief Padilla said we will set them up and Sgt. Strayhorn will help with the meetings.

Chair Rivera said he spoke with 2 people in his neighborhood who had problems and they said they did not report it because nothing is done.

Chief Padilla sometimes people get a broken window or someone who enters their home and rummages around and they don't report it. We will have a representation of officers at these meetings and they will speak to the residents about reporting.

Chair Rivera asked about the recent incident about a vehicle and a garage fire.

Chief Padilla said someone set a vehicle and garage on fire intentionally. There was also a

dumpster and a trash compactor that were lit on fire and burned the back side of a building. We are working with the Fire Marshal on both of those.

Chair Rivera thanked the Chief for the positive feedback regarding the break ins.

Chief Padilla said thank you. That is great to hear. When people get a quick response it goes a long way.

7. MATTERS FROM THE REGIONAL EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS CENTER, KEN MARTINEZ.

None. Mr. Martinez was not present.

8. MUNICIPAL COURT REPORT

None. There was no representative of the Municipal Court present.

9. COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE FLOOR

Captain Tapia said in December we were investigating a stolen backpack. We worked with the victim and tracked his I Pad and found the suspect in possession of the I Pad and a stolen firearm with the serial number scratched off. He was charged on several counts. He was a felon. A few days later the same individual was caught committing a burglary and charged with that and evading arrest. So many times we see the same people again and again.

Captain Tapia said on January 11th, just before midnight, we got a car jacking call. Officers arrived and the suspect had a gun to the victim's head and demanded a phone. He stole the vehicle and phone and fled. The officers used the GPS on the victim's phone to locate the vehicle. The suspect fled on foot. A second vehicle was car jacked by the same suspect. He was on probation for stolen vehicles. We apprehended the offender.

Captain Tapia said the last case he wants to mention is from last New Year's Eve. We received a report of an 18 month old infant on methadone. The officers arrived and administered Narcan, performed CPR and saved the infant's life. It appeared that the mother was receiving methadone and the infant consumed what she left in the bottle. Officer Fuller responded and had been with the Department for less than a year. Agent Ford also responded and was a paramedic from Las Vegas. Their training saved the infant.

Chair Rivera asked would it be possible for us to give them recognition at a Council meeting.

Chief Padilla said defiantly. All that information was shared with tthe City Manager and Mayor. It will be highlighted at the January 30th meeting.

10. MATTERS FROM COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Mr. Joyce asked do we know if park security is in effect right now.

Chair Rivera said we will check on it.

Mr. Joyce said he wanted to thank John Romero for the major improvements on the streets in his area and for the four way stop being put in at the library. He has made outstanding efforts on the streets in our area.

11. ADJOURNMENT

There was no further business to come before the Committee, and the Committee having completed its agenda, the meeting adjourned at approximately 4:40 pm.

Christopher M. Rivera, Chair

Carl Boaz, Stenographer for

Melessia Helberg